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	Dear Parent/Carer

We are well into the swing of things now and September has just flown by.  We have been very active in school and there have been lots of things happening.

Our P1 Curriculum Talk and Meet the Teacher Evening were very successful and parents felt informed about the year ahead for classes.  Thanks go to all the teachers who delivered very informative talks on that evening.

Our Primary 1 pupils are getting used to a whole day in school now and are settling well. 


Parental Involvement
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	                                 PATPALS

We had our first PAT PAL (Pupils as teachers, Parents as learners) last Friday. Thank you very much to all the parents who came along and supported us. It was great to see so many parents. We have received lots of positive feedback from the session and we aim to hold more of these throughout the year, which will have different focuses. The focus for Friday’s session was Visible Learning.  Pupils were sharing what they had learned about the Brain and Growth and Fixed Mindset.  Lots of classes shared how mistakes can help us learn and be turned into something beautiful – there were lots of ‘beautiful oops’ creations.  Some classes discussed and shared what they had learned about the language of learning and how that has helped them to understand what they are learning. Parents were issued with a Visible Learning information booklet – this gives an overview of what we are doing and what we plan to do. We have also included some pupil comments. The booklet can be found on our web page. 




	Health Week
Last week, we had a focus on social and emotional health across the school as part of our Health and Well Being programme. 
All classes took part in our attempt to walk 1000 miles as part of the John Muir celebrations. 

We had our daily “Worry Box” sessions where children could come along and talk to us about things that were worrying them. 
Pupils kept ‘Sleep Diaries’ as homework and discussed these with their class teachers. 
They also created Class Charters and these are now displayed in classrooms.
All classes enjoyed the last activity which was our mixed stage learning session when we played games or did outdoor tasks linked to the Health Week focus.
Our teaching and support staff were able to sign up for a car wash or valet – thank you to Mirren Noonan’s dad, Grant Noonan for doing this.  Our teachers felt great getting into their lovely clean cars!  They also participated in a colouring-in session to relax at the end of a day!
Getting Active at Hawthornden

We have all been trying hard to stay active and healthy.  As well as our Health Week activities we've been doing these as well;

Rugby
To tie in with the Rugby World Cup P6, P7 and the Provision have started on a programme of rugby.  This has been supported by Lasswade Rugby and run by Mark Bellingham and hopes to encourage pupils to get involved in rugby outside school.  Mark is also running a lunchtime club for any interested P5s.  There is also an after school club being run by Neil Sutherland for 16, P6/P7 pupils.  Who knows, we might find the next Richie Gray is a pupil from Hawthornden!

Football
P6 and P7 selected 3 teams to participate in a Football Festival organised by Keith Wright (Football Development Officer).  Most of the local schools put in teams to the event which was run at Polton Hall Astroturf.  Despite not having had much time to train together all the Hawthornden teams played really well.  All the players enjoyed their afternoon and showed  great sportsmanship and some excellent footballing skills as well.  Thank you to Mr Barbour who used managerial skills in helping select the teams and parents who came along to support us on the day.

Bikeability
P7 pupils have started on their 6 week Bikeability programme which helps them develop the skills needed to cycle safely on the road.  The course includes bike checks and road safety as well as cycling in the playground and the roads around our school.  The sessions have been supported by Gordon Burt (RUTS) and Judith Clyne (Active Schools).  We also  owe a huge thanks to Mrs Kolossy and Mrs Muir who volunteered to help with the programme.  There is more information on the Bikeability Scotland website.
Twitter
A great way to keep up to date with what is going on in school is through our Twitter page. We posts lots of pictures, information and important news and reminders. Please follow us at @HawthorndenPrim
P5 60’s Day
P5 have been studying the 1960s.  To round of this topic they are having a 1960s day on Wednesday 7th October 2015 where pupils are invited to dress up in 1960s outfits!  Also, they have had a 1960s dance lesson this week, where pupils were taught how to dance 1960s style to The Beach Boys – “I Get Around”.  Everyone had lots of fun.  
Visible Learning

The first term is nearly over and we have come to the end of our Visible Learning Establishment Phase.  We had a number of key focuses over the last term where we have been introducing and embedding key principles such as Growth Mindset, Celebrating Mistakes and Language of Learning.  Classes and teachers have worked hard and have been very creative in their approach to ensure that these key principles become a part of the everyday class routine. 

We met with focus groups of pupils from across the stages to look at the impact our work has had.  The pupils were extremely enthusiastic and were able to talk about and share the key messages.  Our next step is to ensure that the pupils continue to use this language and apply this to their learning. 

Staff had a sharing good practice and evidence session where we looked at where we are now and where we need to go.  We took account of pupil feedback from the focus groups and we were able to set clear next steps for taking this forward.  We will be taking time on the In-Service day to look at developing pupil’s strategies for knowing what to do when they don’t know what to do… keep your eyes peeled for updates on Twitter. 

Miss Dolan enjoyed a very informative trip to Bader Primary school last week.  She was made to feel very welcome by all pupils and staff.  Bader Primary school are a year into their Visible Learning journey.  Miss Dolan will be sharing with staff some key messages from her visit in order to help move us forward on our journey. 



	Charities Committee
McMillan Coffee Morning

	The charities focus group hosted a coffee morning to raise funds for McMillan Cancer Relief and managed to raise a wonderful £638.02. 
Thanks to the children and support staff  who worked so hard for this very worthwhile cause and to all parents, family and friends who came along on the day.
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	House Captain Elections

The results of the House Captain elections:

	
	House Captain
	Vice Captain

	Cockpen
	Skye Brown
	Abbie Dixon

	Polton
	Arran Robinson
	Murron Goodall

	Kevock
	Anja French
	Jack Birrell

	Dalhousie
	Kyle Anderson
	Natasha Burzala


Well done to all!
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Parent Council Disco For Pupils 
A letter was issued this week to all pupils inviting them to attend a Fancy Dress Halloween Disco on 29th October 2015.

P1-P3 Disco will be at 5.30 pm - 6.30 pm and P4-P7 will be at 

7.00 pm – 8.00 pm.All our pupils can look forward to dressing up in fancy dress costumes if they wish.
Walk to School Week - Week Beginning Monday 19th October

October is always a great time to promote walking, just before the winter weather sets in.  We are awaiting the arrival of our wall charts and stickers which will help each class to promote walking.  At the same time our JRSO's are hoping to run a competition where pupils ‘bling’ their hats, so they can keep warm when walking to school!

If your child would like to enter the competition to promote walking to school, then can they please come with their hat which has been ‘blinged’ on the following days:
Block 1 - P1s & P2s will be judged on Monday 19th October

Block 2 - P3s & P4s will be judged on Tuesday 20th October

Block 3 - P5s & P6a will be judged on Wednesday 21st October

Block 4 - P7s & P6b will be judged on Thursday 22nd October

All school staff will be judged on Friday 23rd October

 The Magic of Road Safety Show

As a Midlothian school we were offered the chance to register again for the 'Magic of Road Safety' Show which visited Hawthornden on Thursday 1st October.  The show combined important safety messages with magic tricks making the message very memorable for our P1-3 pupils.  Our feedback from both the staff and pupils has been extremely positive! 

JRSO Focus Group

Our JRSO's are going to be working very hard to update our school travel plan which is due to be updated this year.  We will keep you up to date with our work and put our new school travel plan on our website for all parents to view after we have had it approved by our School Travel Plan Co-ordinator, Gillian Bathgate.

Next Newsletter 
In future the Hawthornden Primary Newsletters will be circulated online rather than on paper.  The newsletters will be posted on the school website and we will text and tweet to let you know when a new one is released and how to see it.  This will help our school become more Eco Friendly and hopefully save you having to read soggy battered newsletters from the bottom of school bags!  If you would rather still get a paper copy please let the school office know and we will arrange for a copy to be sent home.
	Holiday Reminder

	Pupils finish for our mid-term break on Thursday 15th October and return on Monday 19th.  I hope that everyone has a good holiday.
	[image: image4.wmf]


Yours sincerely

Gwen Maitland

Head Teacher

